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PATIENT  PARTICIPATION  GROUP  MEETING  -  07/11/2013
Attendees:
Graham Willoughby



Dr Mark Pope



Alan Perch



Mhmud Welton



Roger Triggs



Pam Green



Ian Tulley



Robert Cooper

Apologies:      Graham Hunt
                        Linda Perch

                        Pauline Bryan-Brown
Chairman’s Opening Remarks
The group feel they are not being used for the right purpose or being valued by the Practice.  They are aware of Graham Hunt’s ill health, but would like to have been kept informed by another manager with regards to any updates on previous suggestions made by the group.  The group feel that nothing has been done about any of their suggestions.

The group appreciate that some things they suggest may not happen due to finance, but would have liked some feedback before now about this problem.

Graham Willoughby
Graham apologises to the group for this and will run the group from now on if Graham Hunt cannot do them.  He will ensure a meeting takes place on a monthly basis.  

Graham explained in great detail what is happening financially with the Practice and the problems we are facing as a Practice with cash flow.  He explained that this is a national problem and that the NHS will have a new Chief Executive from April next year, Simon Stevens.  Graham detailed the new Chief Executive’s background.  
He said that the GP Practices are now expected to do more for less money.
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Appointments
Group mentioned trouble getting appointments for patients, whether it be hanging on the telephone for a long time, or queuing up outside in the mornings to get an appointment.

Graham Willoughby
Graham explained that there is no funding to employ new GPs to cater for more and more patients registering with the Practice, but he will be looking at different ways we can work to make the patients’ lives easier regarding booking appointments.  We have already brought in the on-line booking system and will be looking at voice recognition booking.  
Graham spoke of shutting off the existing windows in reception to allow staff to concentrate on telephone calls for appointments and other jobs.  The idea is to have just 2 people on the front counter for reception.  This should take place at the end of November.
Group
Group asked if all the information Graham has given regarding financial and changes to reception can be put in the news letter, so patients are aware of this.  Graham agreed.

Music on the Telephone
Group are not happy about the on-hold music that is on our telephone system.  It is too loud.  They asked for more peaceful quieter music.  Graham will look into this.
On-line Booking
Group said there was a problem in August and asked if this has been fixed.

Dr Pope explained that August is a busy month and there would not have been as many on-line appointments available, as it has to be taken into account Doctors holiday times.
The group asked if there could be a message put on-line to let people know that there are fewer on-line appointments available, or if there is a problem with the on-line booking system?

Graham said he does not think we can change the on-line programme, but he will look into it.  He also said we will be changing our whole computer system in February next year to Emis Web and he feels this could make the on-line system easier.
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DNA Appointments
Dr Pope mentioned that since we have had pre-bookable and on-line appointments there are more patients not turning up.

Pre-Bookable Appointments
Group asked if pre-bookable appointments are available on the first day that their GP is back from their holiday.  Graham confirmed there would be pre-bookable appointments available.  

Graham also confirmed that there would be no 08.30 appointments available on a Tuesday, as this is when the Doctors have their weekly meeting (this has been changed from a Thursday).
PPG Meeting
Group would like this held in reception from time to time.  Firstly, to gain interest for new members of the Patient Group and secondly when the group do patient surveys.
Graham mentioned when the CQC do their inspection they interview patients and staff. 
Electronic Appointment Board
Group mentioned the electronic board keeps a patient’s name up on the board for too long, so the patients are unable to see any other information appearing on the board. 
Dr Pope explained it sometimes happens when the Doctor doesn’t press the button to say the patient is with them.

Queuing Outside
Group said that when a patient has a pre-booked 08.30 appointment they are worried that they might get stuck in the queue to get into the building and won’t be able to get to their appointment on time, as they are stuck in the queue with the people that are trying to get an appointment.

Graham said he is looking at the way we deal with patients and the way we work regarding that particular issue.  He will also be looking into the issue of patients calling at certain times for results etc.  By the next meeting Graham will have sorted something out.
Boots Chemist – On-Site
One member of the group had experienced an extremely long wait to see the Pharmacist, as the Pharmacist was already in a consultation with a patient.  As far as Graham was aware, when there is a consultation booked for a Pharmacist there should always be another Pharmacist on-site to help.
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Other members of the group report that people waiting in Boots can hear everything being said in the consulting room.
Graham will talk to Simon (Pharmacist) about these issues.
Pharmacy For You
Graham mentioned that by using this service for repeat prescriptions the patient will get their repeat prescription delivered much quicker, rather than have to wait the normal 4 days when you hand your repeat prescription in at the surgery.
Telephone Privacy
Group said that when sitting in the Horder building they can hear the receptionist and secretaries giving detailed results to patients over the telephone.  The group did confirm that they have never heard any patients’ names being mentioned, but feel this is inappropriate.
Graham said he will try to make sure that we find a better way of dealing with the result telephone calls.
Thanks 
The group would like to say thank you to Dr Pope for coming to the meeting and thanks to Graham for all the information he gave today.  He gave a great insight on what is going on within the Practice and they found it very interesting.
Good Wishes
The group would like to pass on their good wishes to Graham Hunt.

Date of Next Meeting:
Thursday 5th December at 12:30
